CAP
Minutes for meeting, March 26th, 2014
Present: D. Blake, A. Bonnano, L. Grega, M. Huguet, C. Jackson, J. Johnson, M. Marino, J. Palmgren, B. Rifkin, B. Strassman, 
Absent: K. Fischer, N. Rodriguez

Excused: S. O’Brien, P. VanHise

Guest: D. Morales
[1] Approval of minutes (as amended) from February 26th.  B. Rifkin made motion; D. Blake seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.
[2] B. Strassman made several announcements regarding charges and issues before CAP.  These announcements are as follows: The charge on blended learning/compressed formats has been rescinded by the Provost; the charge on certificate programs is currently being reviewed by CSCC; the academic integrity policy will be presented at the next CAP meeting; LLPC is preparing a preliminary recommendation on FSP courses and will forward this CAP; the charge on taking courses for an ungraded option is still being worked on in subcommittee; the charge regarding graduate examinations will be reviewed at the next meeting.

[3] Report of subcommittees.

a) Tuesday afternoon – The preliminary recommendation regarding grade appeals was presented and the timeline for filing a grade appeal was reviewed.  B. Rifkin made a motion to approve the recommendation and forward it to Steering; C. Jackson seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  CAP will gather testimony on this recommendation.
b) Wednesday morning – A preliminary recommendation regarding academic standing and dismissal was presented.  B. Strassman noted that several changes were made to the recommendation since last reviewed by the whole committee.  These concerned the following: the grace period for a student on probation was made more rigorous, and the minimum GPA that a probationary student needed to maintain was adjusted.  Discussion also centered on the issue of probationary students whose most recent semester GPA was high (in the 3.0 range).  Based on this discussion B. Strassman agreed to add additional language to the recommendation.  B. Rifkin made a motion to approve this recommendation with the additional language and send it to Steering; J. Johnson seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.
[5] New business.  The program change request submitted by the Criminology Department to change their degree designation from a BS to BA was reviewed by the committee.  D. Blake made a motion to approve this request; M. Higuet seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.  The preliminary recommendation prepared by Steering regarding program and curricular changes was reviewed by the committee.  Several suggestions were made regarding this recommendation.  C. Jackson made a motion to approve this recommendation with these suggestions appended; J. Johnson seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.
[6] B. Strassman made several announcements regarding CAP’s upcoming responsibilities and discussed the meeting schedule for the remainder of the academic year.  It was agreed the four additional meetings would be held.

[7] The meeting adjourned at 2:54 PM.

